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      14 November 2023 Official information request 8140012741 
 (Please quote this in any correspondence) 

 
 
Adam Parkinson 
By email: fyi-request-24531-1ba295ff@requests.fyi.org.nz 
 
 
Tēnā koe Adam 
 
 

Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 
Re: Auckland Council Learning Quarter 

 
 

Thank you for your email dated 26 October 2023, in which you requested information about 
the Auckland Council Learning Quarter Working Group. The specific details of your request 
and our response are below. 
 
The Auckland Council Learning Quarter Working Group was formed by Auckland 
Council with council family reps attending. 
It last met in June 2022. 
 
The Terms of Reference refer to meeting agendas and meeting minutes, with meetings 
to be held at least 5 times yearly. The TOR also states that the meetings will be 
administered by and chaired by someone from Auckland Council. 
 
For this LGOIMA I am requesting the agendas and minutes for meetings from 2019 to 
2022. 
 
I am also requesting a copy of the Learning Quarter Plan 2019-2029 referenced in the 
Working Group's 'Terms of Reference Learning Quarter Working Group 2019 - 2021’. 
 
Copies of the agenda and meeting minutes from 2019 to 2022 are attached.  
 
A copy of the Learning Quarter Plan 2009 is also attached. This plan was reviewed by the 
Learning Quarter Working Group in 2020, with the intention of developing an updated plan. At 
the time, due to the pressures of Covid and changing personnel within the group and across 
the universities, there was no desire to take the identified actions forward in the near future.   
 
Due to the size of the attachments, the information can be accessed by using the below 
OneDrive link. You will need to enter your email address to access the information. Please 
note the link expires after 20 working days. We recommend you save the information to your 
personal computer. 
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Decisions relating to the information that is being released to you were made by John 
Dunshea, General Manager - Development Programme Office.                                                                                                                 
 
You have the right to complain to the Ombudsman if you believe we have not responded 
appropriately to your request. Information about how to make a complaint is available at 
www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602. 
 
If you have any further queries, please contact me on 09 301 0101 quoting official information 
request number 8140012741. 
 
Ngā mihi  

 
Amanda Pillay 
Privacy and Official Information Business Partner 
Governance Services 


